City Council Minutes December 15, 2020

3. Subject: Approving City of Cupertino 2020 Transportation Impact Fee Nexus Study
Update, increasing the Transportation Impact Fees, and amending Schedule B of the
2020-21 Fee Schedule to incorporate the increased fees. This item has been continued to
January 19.

4. Subject: Municipal Code Amendments to update existing Mobile Vending regulations,
including but not limited to regulations in Chapter 5.48, and potential conforming edits
to other chapters in the Municipal Code, including in Titles 5, 11, 13 and 19. Application
No(s).: MCA-2020-004; Applicant(s): City of Cupertino; Location: citywide. This item
has been continued to January 19.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

Jennifer Griffin was concerned about money backers for Sacramento bills intended to increase
high-density housing that are being reintroduced for approval after several years.

Rhoda Fry tatked-was concerned about Lehigh Cement Plant and the two quarries in Cupertino
regarding air pollution reduction and regulation. (Submitted written comments).

Nick Kuwada, County of Santa Clara Division of Equity and Social Justice Program Manager
supported the City’s strong self-response rate to ensure an accurate 2020 Census count for

necessary Federal funding.

Brent Bardsley supported issuing a commendation to the Cupertino Library staff for providing
services to residents during COVID-19 and the California wildfires.

Bicycle Pedestrian Commissioner Muni Madhdhipatla (representing self) was concerned about
the number of proposed small cell installations in Cupertino arnd-compared to other cities.

Venkat Ranganathan was concerned about the proposed small cell site installation near his
home and potential health effects and requested discussion at a future Council meeting.

Peter Chu was concerned about the number of proposed 5G small cell sites and supported
provisional permits and guidelines for minimum setbacks and distances between cells.

Lisa Warren supported future agenda items on action against housing bills, R1 improvements
for privacy and balconies, and parkland distribution based on resident population.

Rose Grymes supported issuing a commendation to Cupertino Library staff.
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